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Learning with God and Each Other to Be the Best We Can Be 

Attendance 
Our whole school attendance for last week is shown below.  Another mixed picture but well 

done to Year 1 and Year 6 who achieved above the 96% target.  Hopefully year 3 will be back 

to green this week. 

Well done to the children below who won our May monthly prize draw. 

Nursery Lillian McDonald 

Reception Leon Sherratt 

Year 1 Megan Whitby 

Year 2 Ubaid Arif 

Year 3 Donovan Cooper 

Year 4 Ryan Stevens 

Year 5 Charlotte Shaw 

Year 6 Emaleigh Prince 



School Entrances/Exits 
The entrance/exit onto Manor Road will be open again at the end 
of each day.  This should help to ease the congestion currently 
being experienced at the main entrance/exit on William Street.  
We apologise for any inconvenience caused whilst this access 
point has been locked. 

Bicycles and Scooters on the Playground 
Another reminder that children should not be riding their bicycles or scooters 

on the school playground before or after school.  We do encourage children 

to cycle or scoot to school but once in the school grounds they MUST be 

placed in the bicycle shelter or scooter pod.  There was nearly another  

accident on the playground yesterday after school.  Please help us to ensure 

that our playground is a safe place for our children and younger siblings.  If 

accidents continue to happen then we will need to review our policies on  

bicycles and scooters. 

School Railings 
A reminder to all children that they should not be climbing on any 
school railings before or after school.  Could we ask all parents to 
remind their children of this school rule if they do climb onto 
them before or after school.  If a child slipped it could cause a 
very serious injury which we do not want. 

Ofsted 
We are currently awaiting the publication of our Ofsted report.  Thank you to all parents and  

children who completed the online surveys and who spoke to our two inspectors during the two 

days.  I cannot announce the outcome but I can say that the inspectors said that our children’s  

behaviour, conduct and classwork was exemplary during the two days.  The children were a real 

credit to you and our school.  The inspectors also acknowledged the progress and improvements 

made at Christ Church CE Primary School since our last inspection which was very pleasing to hear. 

End of Year Presentation Assembly (Nursery – Year 5) 
Our end of year presentation assembly will be taking place on Thursday 21st 
July at 9.00am.  This assembly will be invitation only so we can make sure that 
we have enough space for the parents/carers of those receiving an award and 
also to ensure that the health and safety of our children and visitors is not 
compromised.  We hope that those receiving an invitation will be able to join 
us for this very special assembly. 
 

All parents/carers of our year 6 pupils are invited to attend our Leavers’  

Assembly on Friday 22nd July at 2:00pm.   



Parental Questionnaires 
Our annual parental questionnaire will be sent home this week.   As we value 

your feedback and contributions could you please return all completed  

questionnaires to school before the end of term.  It should only take a couple 

of minutes to complete but the information is invaluable in helping us to 

make further improvements to our school. 

Sun Safety 
To keep your child sunsafe at breaktime and lunchtime could you please  

encourage them to wear a hat outside during these times.  Applying once a 

day suntan lotion before the children leave for school each morning would 

also mean that they are protected against the sun.    This is particularly im-

portant for our nursery and reception pupils who spend more time each day 

outside than our older pupils.   

Congratulations 
Well done to our Rock Band, Kacey Copeland, Oliver Colclough, Perpetual Mintah-Baah, 

Shannon Bell, Charlie Knight, Emaleigh Prince, Lois Bates and Sedona Deaville who won 

their first Rock Off yesterday at St Paul’s Primary School.   This is a great achievement after 

months of hard work.  Thank you to Mr Hall for his hard work every Thursday lunchtime 

and to Mrs Wilshaw and Mrs Carter-Giles who transported the children to the event. 

Diary Dates 
 

 Monday 11th July: Singing Stars concert at the Mitchell Memorial Theatre, Hanley, 6:45pm 
start 

 Monday 18th July: Year 6 Leavers’ Eucharist 

 Wednesday 20th July: End of Year Production, Hoodwinked, performances at 2pm and 6pm 

 Thursday 21st July: End of Year presentation assembly for Nursery – Year 5, 9am 

 Thursday 21st July: Year 6 Prom 

 Friday 22nd July: year 6 Presentation/Leavers’ Assembly, 2pm 

 Monday 5th September: Start of the new academic year for all current pupils (except the 
current year 6) 

 
PLEASE NOTE CHANGE TO OTHER YEARS WITH CHILDREN BACK IN SCHOOL ON MONDAY 

 


